Town Status Report - February 11, 2019

Finance Director Position – We started our search for a new Finance Director. The position was advertised in the Sunday edition of two local newspapers, posted with NHMA, NHGFOA, NESGFOA, the town website and other online recruiting tools. Responses are due March 15, 2019.

Monuments Committee – As requested by the selectmen, the Vietnam Memorial Committee membership has been expended with additional volunteers and including the veteran community. Members now include:

Jerry Guthrie, Resident/Veteran – Committee Chairperson
Paul Bartolomucci, Recreation Commission
Lincoln Daley, Community Development/Committee Secretary
Rodney Dellafelice, Conservation Commission
Douglas Cave, VFW/Veteran
Jay Duffy, Resident
John Moro, Resident
Wayne Mosier, VFW/Veteran
Brendan Philbrick, Property Owner
Troy Swanick, Public Works Department
Paul Taylor, Resident/Veteran
John Weidman, Professional Sculptor/Technical Advisor

Lincoln Daley's memo dated February 7, 2019 outlines the committee purpose and is included in your packet. You will also note that the committee scope will include the Freedom Memorial, but the Vietnam Memorial will have priority.

We ask the selectmen to formally appoint the committee members.